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Product Alert                        June 19, 2020 
                               

 

Type of Notification: Product Safety Notification 

 
Performance Related Concern 

 

FM Approvals has been made aware of a product issue in certain mechanical heat detectors that could 

result in the detector not working as intended as they age. 

 

Company Identity: Edwards Fire Safety 

 

Address: 8985 Town Center Parkway, Bradenton, Florida 34202, USA 

 

Contact Information:  

Tel: +1 (800) 505-5088 

edwardsheatdetector.rsvpcomm.com 

www.edwardsfiresafety.com 

 

Product Identity: Edwards Series 280 Mechanical Heat Detectors  

(see the attached Edwards Safety Notice for affected model numbers and brands). 

 

FM Approval Status: All models bearing the FM Mark. The product is now discontinued and has been 

removed from the FM Approval Guide. 

 

Hazard Involved:  Edwards Fire Safety has identified a product issue in certain mechanical heat 

detectors that could result in the detector not working as intended as they age. Edwards 280 Series 

mechanical heat detectors may fail to report an alarm condition within the temperature range allowed by 

their FM Approval listings. This could result in the detector responding at a temperature higher than the 

rating, or not at all. 

 

The company is recalling the affected models. The scope of the Edwards Safety Notice covers only 

models with date codes after January 1, 2004 on the basis that NFPA 72 recommends that heat detectors 

should be replaced within fifteen years. It should be noted, however, that the product deficiency affects all 

date codes. 

 

Edwards is requesting that building owners and facility managers contact a fire or security alarm 

professional for replacement options and to complete the remediation process. The replacement options 

are detailed in the attached Safety Notice. 

 

The total number of affected units is reported to be approximately 85,000.  The situation has been 

reported to the Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC).   Link:  
https://cpsc.gov/Recalls/2020/Edwards-Recalls-Mechanical-Heat-Detectors-Due-to-Failure-to-Alert-to-Fire 
 

Attachment: Edwards Safety Notice 
 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__cpsc.gov_Recalls_2020_Edwards-2DRecalls-2DMechanical-2DHeat-2DDetectors-2DDue-2Dto-2DFailure-2Dto-2DAlert-2Dto-2DFire&d=DwMGaQ&c=ezHeX61fxv1UK0GsNdSebQ&r=JMdGBYj8HnSQ9WNsqWwn_042g_uj0lHNWmal9fIakwE&m=-U5RxAxO6G_Qxx0Ii7-wgIuKh3C181kxGU-R30hKCD8&s=rJi3dga8nXiKn7bLzEbz7UkwjeMqF3H2d02mfZlr8Os&e=
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